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October 6, 2020

Mayor Jesse Arreguin, President

Association of Bay Area Governments, Executive Board
375 Beale Street, Suite 700

San Francisco, CA 94105-2066

Dear Board President Arreguin:

On behalf of the Town Council of the Town of Corte Madera, please accept our
comments related to the proposed Regional Housing Needs Allocation (RHNA)
methodology recommended by the RHNA Housing Methodology Committee
(HMC). Please consider these comments in advance of the October 15, 2020
ABAG Executive Board meeting where the recommended methodology will be
discussed.

The Town of Corte Madera appreciates the efforts and dedication of the diverse
stakeholder group of HMC members over the last year in attempting to make a
collective recommendation regarding the appropriate distribution of 441,000 new
housing units within the region and understands the urgency and challenge of
addressing regional policy goals related to housing affordability, climate change
and equity in this RHNA cycle. Unfortunately, however, the methodology
recommended by the HMC allocates new housing units to areas that lack
adequate transportation infrastructure, away from existing and future job centers,
and into areas at risk of sea level rise and wildfire in quantities inconsistent with
the growth patterns and policy objectives more carefully considered in Plan Bay
Area 2050. As a result, the recommended methodology and resulting RHNA, if
indeed intended to set realistic quotas for housing growth regionally, will not only
fail to meet the Bay Area’s total regional housing need, but will threaten our
region’s ability to grow sustainably into the future.

Our conclusions may be best illustrated by the fact that, pursuant to the proposed
HMC methodology, the Town of Corte Madera is expected to experience an 18%
household growth rate from 2019 as a result of the 2023-2031 RHNA. This is a
greater growth rate than Berkeley and Oakland in the East Bay (16% and 17%
respectively), San Mateo and Redwood City on the Peninsula (17% each), and
significantly greater than San Rafael and Santa Rosa in the North Bay (12% and
10% respectively), yet Corte Madera lacks a Major Transit Stop and is expected
to lose approximately 3,000 jobs (or approximately 43% of its current jobs) by
2050 according to the Plan Bay Area 2050 Draft Blueprint.

Other similarly situated cities in Marin and the region are expected to grow at
similarly high relative growth rates between 2019 and 2031, despite Plan Bay
Area 2050 projections to the contrary. The result is to push a greater proportion
of new development into areas that will promote auto dependency and longer
commute times, exacerbate GHG impacts, and run counter to the goals and
objectives well-formulated and strongly articulated in the recently released Plan
Bay Area Blueprint. Additionally, for Corte Madera, it means pushing housing



growth into areas that are either increasingly at risk due to projected sea level rise or wildfire since the
vast majority of Corte Madera’s geographic area is in either FEMA’s 100-year flood plain or the
Wildland Urban Interface (WUI).

To reduce the negative effect of the proposed HMC RHNA methodology, we recommend consideration
of both of the following changes to the recommended methodology:

- Ulilize Plan Bay Area 2050 household (HH) growth rates between 2019 and 2050 as the baseline
Jfor the RHNA allocation rather than Plan Bay Area HHs in 2050.

Utilizing the PBA 2050 household growth rate as the baseline will align RHNA more closely with
Plan Bay Area Blueprint objectives related to reducing GHG emissions by focusing a greater
proportion of growth to areas where transportation investments, job growth, and beneficial market
conditions are expected to exist. This proposed change to the HMC methodology is supported by
many other Bay Area jurisdictions who have also provided public comments and was supported
by ABAG staff in its July 2020 report to the HMC.

- Reduce the 40% allocation factor to High Resource Areas for moderate and market rate units
utilized in Recommended Option 84

While not clear from the presentation materials provided to the HMC, it appears that the 70%
allocation factor for very low and low-income units, and the 40% allocation factor for moderate
and market rate units, are driving a significant number of additional units to High Resource Areas,
such as Corte Madera, beyond that anticipated in Plan Bay Area 2050. It is not clear how the 40%
allocation factor for moderate and market rate units helps further the equity purpose the HMC
intends, as it would appear to drive relatively more higher income households to High Resource
Areas. Reducing or eliminating this allocation factor would presumably reduce the overall
housing allocation to jurisdictions like Corte Madera without affecting the strategy the HMC
proposes to introduce greater equity into the RHNA process.

While we again recognize the challenge that the HMC faced in developing an appropriate allocation
methodology, and appreciate many of the thoughtful contributions they have introduced into the
process, we believe the outcomes of the recommended methodology, without modifications, do not
JSurther the statutorily mandated objectives of RHNA and are inconsistent with Plan Bay Area 2050
objectives that aim to grow the Bay Area sustainably and allocate scarce resources efficiently.

As one of the few Bay Area jurisdictions to meet and exceed its current 5™ Cycle RHNA allocation with
respect to all income categories, Corte Madera believes that there is room in our community to
thoughtfully develop new housing that both helps to address the region’s affordability and equity issues
and improves the quality of our Town. Without modification however, the recommended HMC
methodology presents wholly unrealistic housing quotas over the 2023-2031 RHNA cycle which appear to
simply be a punitive attempt to set higher resource communities up for failure and state-imposed land use
controls and penalties.

We thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,

Mayor ETi Beckman
Town of Corte Madera



